



CIP Committee 
Draft Minutes
7/30/19 at 6PM in Town Office
Call to order: The meeting was called to order at 6 pm by Jack Waldron. Present are: Jack Waldron, Nicole Maher-Whiteside, Sheldon Perry, Kathi Padgett, Steve Gray and John Wheeler.
Absent: Rebecca Mason

Approval of June 25, 2019 Minutes  – Correction to first sentence of Town Government. Clarification to the purpose of the bond, being Municipal Safety Building. Fire Department truck will be in 2022/23. Steve made a motion to approve as amended,  Kathi seconded. APPROVED
Discussion of Each Department's Status –
John gave an update regarding the statute of splitting the truck amount over two years. There is discussion about considering Capital Reserves. John supports the idea of capital reserves. RSA 32.VII.a can be spread over 5 years but it goes to unexpended funds. As a Capital Reserve it is under the control of the Trustees. John states that it could be invested as CD or PDIP. 

Town Government – The roof may need to be in 2020. It is currently listed in 2021. Sheldon met with Willie and it was the $80000 in 2021. Rebecca had stated that bids were coming in at $50000. Town Government has moved a lot of items into 2020. The server number covers multiple computers. Jack will attend the next Selectmen’s meeting to clarify if all those items belong in 2020. 
Fire Department – increased estimates for SUV and Ambulance 1. They want to replace the SUV. Jack will check on the mileage and replacement schedule. Spreadsheet on Ambulance should read $178,000.
Police – John has spoken to Dana. The 2019 cruiser has not been ordered yet. It is questionable if they will be able to have it by the end of the year, but he is confident he can secure a contract. The Tahoe has 118000 miles. It is considered a lemon. This is the one they are considering replacing in 2020. The 2013 Tahoe has some problems as well but is OK. They are coming out as hybrids. State base bid price is $34000. They are in the plan at $50,000. The newer light bars are LED type. The current radio does not have parts availability for repairs. The building has been painted, but they would like to put in $5-$6000 in 2021 for carpeting. 
Highway – Jack spoke with Richard. He has $250000 as standard reconstruction. Prices have changed on the bridge situation. Scott and Mountain Road Bridges now total $1 million. Bunker Hill – the bids were high so it is going to be rebid in January. There may need to be an additional $200,000 to the Bunker Hill Bridge. Jack will check on this. There has been $200,000 for 5 years added to the spreadsheet, for Bridge Capital Reserves.

Parks and Recreation – Reduce to $6500. 

Transfer Station – Glen wants to get the paving done in 2020 ($13000).  Drilled well and septic were moved out to 2021 ($36,000). The next year would deal with the restroom. ($20,000). Trash compactor (#15) is still in the plan. The baler has moved to the out years. 

Cemeteries – 

Cook – they have 4 furnaces in the building. 

School – not really changing, things moved around but bottom line is the same. 

Buildout Analysis – Nicole is trying to work with David Little to gather information. She will contact Lakes Region Planning Commission to find out how much this should cost. The georeferencing will not be done by the time this buildout comes up. The re-evaluation and the assessment process are supposed to be addressing the property line issues. Willie had us put $50,000 in 2021 for this project. If that is the case, the buildout analysis could be done in 2022.

Overall, we are up approximately $250,000 over last year. Jack would like to ask Richard if we can move out either Scott or Mountain Road bridges. Relief could also be found in Town Government if some of their new items could be moved from 2020. He will also ask if the ambulance can be moved. This will increase the tax rate approximately .70 per thousand if some of the items are not moved. 

Other Business
Adjournment –  Kathi made a motion to adjourn at 7:19 pm, Nicole seconded.
Next meeting is August 27.

Respectfully submitted,

Melissa Donaldson

Planning Board Clerk

